
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

St Peter Lutheran Church Tidings  
November 2016    Rev. Ron Mathews 

Projecting Christ to All Generations  

 Thanks  

  &   

  Praise  
 

Please join us for a joint Thanksgiving worship  
 with St Paul UCC. Service held at St Paul, 

 Pastor Ron will preach.  
The offering will go to  

Bremer County Community Partnership  

Wednesday,  

November 23  
6:30 pm  

 

Save the Date!  

CCHRISTMASHRISTMAS  PPARTYARTY  ATAT  SSTT  PPETERETER    
 

6:00 pm Wednesday, December 7 
 

We will be enjoying food, decorating the tree,  
games and holiday cheer. 
Everyone is invited to partake in the  

merriment.   

7:00 pm Blessing &  
Lighting of  the Christmas Tree  

The Sundays of Advent - 9:00 am Worship  
 

 November 27 - A People of Promise 
 December 4 - Bearing Fruit 
 December 11 - Healing of the Whole World  
 December 18 - Sunday School Christmas Pageant 
  

Christmas Eve  

 Saturday, December 24,  4:00 pm, 7:00 pm & 11:00 pm 
 

Christmas Day  
 December 25, 9:00 am  

Looking Ahead to Advent 

 
The story of Advent is a story of hunger. A peopleôs hunger for salvation, the 

fleeing holy familyôs hunger for safety and the worldôs hunger for a new dawn. 

It is a season when we await the one who will "give light to those who sit in 

darkness and in the shadow of deathò Luke1:79a. Advent hope draws us into 

the world as people of promise, people for whom the ñshadow of deathò cast 

by deep hunger and poverty around the world is not Godôs final word to Godôs 

people. In Advent, we reflect on how far the lord has led us and how far we 

have yet to go toward a world in which all are fed. As we prepare for the  

arrival of Godôs Son, this season offers an important opportunity to reflect on 

the mystery and excitement of the promise from God.  

 

This Advent, we invite you to journey with ELCA World Hunger through the 

Scripture reading for this season.  

 

 



 

 
      Worship & Music Server 

  Sunday worship  - 9:00 am      
      We still need volunteers for November - Please call the office or go to our website to sign up  

 

 November 6  
Sunday 

9 am  

November 13  
Sunday  

9 am 

November 20  
Sunday  
9 am 

November 27  
Sunday  

9 am  
 

Communion  
Assistants  

Kelley Carman  Kim Lamb Pat Leonhart Kim Lamb 

Scripture  
Readers  

Julie Leisinger  Joyce Miller Brian Haase  Jackie Fober 

Acolytes  
 

Alex Krabbenhoft & 
Hunter Ackerman 

Brooks Meyer &  
Isaac Schimmels 

Jadyn Milius  &  
Emma Haase 

Jacob Lyons &  
Layne Fober 

Multimedia  
 

David/Johnathan 
Leisinger  

Jack Mixdorf Parker Mueller  Leah Homeister  

Organist  Sheryl Moeller  Sheila Mixdorf Amy Lockhart Matthew Rector  

Sound 
System 

Harold Wente Alton Midthus Larry Oltrogge  Roger Donaldson  

Video Dwight Diercks Roger Thurm Dwight Diercks Roger Thurm 

Altar Guild  Connie Lobeck, Judy Gleason, Diann Curtis, Janice Gienau 

Usher/Greeters  Steve & Audrey DeVries, Keith Oltrogge  

Please find a replacement If you are unable to serve at the time you are scheduled.   
Your ministry is vital and we give thanks for your willingness to serve.  

     From the Church Office  
 Check out the online church calendar. The link is on the opening page of our  website - www.stpeterdenver.org.  

5ÎÄÅÒ Ȱ-ÏÓÔ 0ÏÐÕÌÁÒȱ ÃÌÉÃË ÏÎ  ÃÁÌÅÎÄÁÒȠ ÙÏÕ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÁÂÌÅ ÔÏ ÓÅÅ ÔÈÅ ÁÃÔÉÖÉÔÉÅÓ  
scheduled for the year. If you would like to add something to the calendar please contact the office.  

 

Bulletin Deadline: Thursdays 10:00 am and the  Newsletter Deadline: 4:30 pm on the 3rd Friday of each month. 

AA/Alanon  
AA/Alanon Step Class:  Tuesday nights  
at 7 pm in lower level (second & fifth  
Tuesdays of the month) Meeting: Tuesday 
nights at 7 pm in lower level (first & fourth 
Tuesdays - round  
table format) Open Meeting: 3rd Tuesday 
of each month.  Anyone who has an interest 
in or questions about the disease of  
alcoholism or anyone who fears that a 
loved one may be dealing with alcoholism  
is welcome to attend the monthly open 
meeting. 

Reminder  
The property & management,  
mission, evangelism,  stewardship, 
worship & music, WELCA, mutual 
ministry board minutes, Pastoral 
highlights and Council minutes are 
posted in the Friendship Room for 
your perusal.  

$ÅÎÖÅÒ &ÁÒÍÅÒȭÓ -ÁÒËÅÔ  
The market is closed for the season. 
Thank you to all who supported our 
local growers.  



 

 

 

Womenfest  
The Ecumenical Bible study meets at  St Paul, UCC Church, 
Denver, on Tuesday mornings at 7:30 am, join us!  

 

Mission & Community 

His Hands Oran Food Pantry,  
Serving families in the area that are experiencing food  
insecurity. November wish list: Household products 
(spices, cooking spray, cooking oils, ketchup, jelly, salad 
dressing, etc.)  Open Tuesdays, 5:00-8:00 pm.  And Friday, 
9:00 am - noon. Served in September:  62 Households, 
3,819.9 lbs of food distributed. Questions? -319-638-4357.  
A note from the director: Thank you to all who attended or 
donated to our annual fundraiser in October.. The  
generosity of our community is overwhelming. 

Bell Choir  
The bells will be ringing at St Peter once again. If you are 
interested in being part of  the bell choir please join us  
Sunday mornings at 7:45 am.  Contact Jo VanDeBerg with 
any questions, 515-238-7483. 

Pastor Kevin Mackey 30th Ordination Anniversary  
On October 23, the congregation of St Paul Lutheran Church, 
Huntington WV, celebrated the 30th ordination anniversary  
of Pastor Mackey. If you would like to send a card or letter to 
Pastor Mackey, it would certainly be appreciated. They can  
be mailed to St Paul Lutheran Church, 721 Twelfth Ave,  
Huntington, WV 25701. Above all, please keep Pastor Kevin  
in your prayers as he continues in this important service to 
God and His Church. Sincerely, Linda Schneider, committee 
chair.  

Coat drive for local kids and families. Please drop off any 
slightly used or new coats at the Denver Baptist Church, 
725 S Schneider St, Tuesday-Friday 8:30-Noon or call 
319-984-5947. All coast will be given to Denver  
Elementary Students or Denver Cares.  

Mission Board  
A huge thanks and much appreciation for the generous 
donation from your evening at Music in the Park. It was a 
great time for the residents and the money will be used to 
facilitate product needed for activities & special events. 
Thanks - Peace, Kerry Thies, Activity Director.  

Wartburg College Holiday Shoppe  
Holiday Shoppe, a program to help low  
income families provide Christmas presents 
for their children, has been offered by the 
Wartburg College social work program for 
more than 25 years. It serves families all over 
Bremer County who are referred through the 
Iowa Department of Human Services. Last 

year, Holiday Shoppe served 602 children from 249  
families and our goal is to serve even more children and 
families this Christmas.  
St Peter will have a  gift tree displayed in the Friendship 
Room , November 15 through December 4.  Donors  
remove an ornament from the gift tree and purchase a 
new unwrapped gift item(s) appropriate for the age 
(infants through age 18) and gender represented.  Tape 
ornament to the gift and bring to the church.  Gift bags or 
wrapping paper may also be donated.  
Contact Joyce Miller, 984-5021, with questions.      

Bremwood  
Bremwood Auxiliary meets four times a year, April, May, 
Sept & Oct. The 1:00 pm luncheons at the Bremwood 
campus are open to everyone. Each year the Auxiliary 
supports a project to benefit the children. An offering is 
taken at each meeting and individual churches & 
7%,#!ȭÓ ÁÌÓÏ ÃÏÎÔÒÉÂÕÔÅ ÔÏ ÔÈÉÓ ÆÕÎÄȢ 4ÈÅÓÅ ÐÁÓÔ ÙÅÁÒÓ 
the Auxiliary has chosen to donate the funds to Family  
Weekend & Spiritual life programs. If you cannot attend 
the luncheons and would like to donate money to the 
!ÕØÉÌÉÁÒÙȭÓ ÃÁÕÓÅȟ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ ÉÎÄÉÃÁÔÅ ȰÐÒÏÊÅÃÔȠȱ ÏÔÈÅÒ×ÉÓÅ ÉÔ 
goes into the LSI general fund. In September it was  
announced at the meeting that our goal this past year of 
$5,000 to Family  Weekend & $1,000 to Spiritual Life  
program had been met. Family Weekend is a weekend for 
families to come to campus & spend time with their child. 
Classes about parenting are held, as well as fun activities 
for all. Housing & food is also provided by these monies.  
It was voted upon at the last meeting to have these two 
projects again in 2017. 

The Sending of the Quilts  
Thank you to all who have helped prepare quilts & kits 
which will be sent to the warehouse on Saturday,  
November 4. There will be over 100 quilts, about 60 
school kits, 2 boxes of fabric kits,   31 baby care kits, and   
51 personal care kits.  

Case Manager Needed   
3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒȭÓ ÓÔÏÒÍÓ ÌÅÆÔ χυ ÈÏÕÓÅÈÏÌÄÓ ÉÎ ÄÉÒÅ ÁÎÄ ÕÒÇÅÎÔ 
need in Butler county and another 75 with minor  
damage.  FEMA has officially stated that there will be no 
individual assistance. Therefore county leadership has 
launched the Long Term Recovery Coalition. The first 
goal is to hire a case manager. The case manager will not 
only help clients but also accumulate the statistics  
required to seek grants and other funding from  
governmental and private sources. If interested or to 
learn more please contact Pastor Ron.  



 

 

 

November Birthdays &  
Anniversaries  

 

Congregational News  

 
Mya Benschoter was  

baptized on October 16. 
Mya is the daughter of 

Grant & Erika Benschoter. 
Welcome to the St Peter 

family Mya!  

All Saints Sunday 
Please fill out a candle sheet and place in the basket  
located on the information table, outside the office,  in  
remembrance of a loved one received into the life eternal. 
Sealed by the spirit and sustained by the Savior's body and 
blood, we celebrate All Saints Worship service, Sunday, 
November 6.  

Thankoffering  
4ÈÁÎËÏÆÆÅÒÉÎÇÓ ÓÈÏ× ÇÒÁÔÉÔÕÄÅ ÆÏÒ 'ÏÄȭÓ 
blessings and give us an important and  
tangible way to express that gratitude.  It 
is a tradition grounded in our celebration 
of community, of meeting together to joyfully give thanks for 
what God has given us. Thankofferings have always been,  
and still are, our opportunity to say thank you to God in both 
significant and ordinary moments. 
 

Generations of Lutheran women have gathered in  
4ÈÁÎËÏÆÆÅÒÉÎÇ ×ÏÒÓÈÉÐ ÓÅÒÖÉÃÅÓ ÓÉÎÃÅ ÔÈÅ ÅÁÒÌÙ ρωππȭÓȢ 4Ï 
this day, many women practice Thankoffering daily by setting 
ÁÓÉÄÅ ÃÏÉÎÓ ÏÒ ÓÍÁÌÌ ÏÆÆÅÒÉÎÇÓ ÉÎ ȰÍÉÔÅȱ ÂÏØÅÓ ÔÏ ÇÉÖÅ ÔÈÁÎËÓ 
for blessed in the oridinary and extraordinary moments of 
life. 
 

Your thankofferings support the total outreach of our church 
women to live out our missionɂȰÍÏÂÉÌÉÚÉÎÇ ×ÏÍÅÎ ÔÏ ÁÃÔ 
ÂÏÌÄÌÙ ÏÎ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÆÁÉÔÈ ÉÎ *ÅÓÕÓ #ÈÒÉÓÔȢȱ  4ÏÇÅÔÈÅÒ ×Å ÃÁÎ ÄÏ 
more than we could ever do apart. Our Women of the ELCA 
(WELCA) Thankoffering service is held this year on  
November 13th. A Thankoffering envelope is available in  
your offering envelope packets or you can use a plain  
envelope marked for WELCA Thankoffering. We will be  
collecting donations through the month of November. 
 

More information about the Women of the ELCA  
Thankoffering is available at http://
www.womenoftheelca.org/filebin/pdf/resources/
AllAboutThankofferings.n.pdf. 
 

ACT BOLDLY ɀ GIVE GENEROUSLY !!! 
 

St. Peter Women of the ELCA Board 

1 
Tammy Maitland 

Ronn and Danelle Elsamiller 
 

2 
Gary and Kari Anfinson 

 

3 
Steven Moon 

Doug and Gayle Eick 

 

4 
Kalen Greenley 
Blair Sanderson 

Philip and Lisa Michels 
 

5 
Kaeleigh Anderson  

Trent Weber 
Jerry Lobeck 

Clifford and Joyce Schimmels 
 

6 
Paul Beem 

Roxanne Herman 
Gary and LaVonne Westendorf 

7 
Richard and Sarah Beckel 
Dennis and Mary Thurm 

 

8 
Zildjian Bartels 

 

9 
Gayle Eick 

Troy Midthus 
Trevor Thurm 

 

10 
Kari and Eric Foelske 
Johnathan Leisinger 

 

11 
Nicole Eick 

Layne Fober 

12 
Adam Gielau 
Tricia Kurtz 

Helen Schumacher 
 

13 
Bradley Franzen 

 

14  
Paige Corell  

 

15 
Nicholas Krabbenhoft 

 

16 
Marcia & Jeff Joerger 

 

18 
Lorain Diercks 

James Jurgenson 
 

19 
Andrew Bartels 

 

20 
Joyce Schimmels 

 

21 
Carol Everding 

 

22 
Jon Wolter 

 

25  
Kade Williams  

26 
Caden Foelske  

Blaze Shedenhelm 
Roger and Doris Blankenship 

 

27 
Nathaniel Brown 

Carol Moon 
 
 

29 
Brenda Wolter 
Sheryl Moeller 

http://www.womenoftheelca.org/filebin/pdf/resources/AllAboutThankofferings.n.pdf
http://www.womenoftheelca.org/filebin/pdf/resources/AllAboutThankofferings.n.pdf
http://www.womenoftheelca.org/filebin/pdf/resources/AllAboutThankofferings.n.pdf


 

 

Women of the ELCA 

Prayer Shawl Ministry  
The Prayer Shawl Ministry meets on the 1st Thursday, 
every other month at 1:00 pm.  
Next meeting: Thursday, November 3.  If you know of  
someone who is in need of a Prayer Shawl, please take 
one from the pew in the Friendship Room.  Please make 
sure you fill out a form (located in basket on pew).  

Mission & Community  

WELCA Board Meeting 
Sunday, November 13 @ 10:15 am 

 

WELCA Bible Study Leaders   
Available in the Gather Magazine  

 

Ruth Circle  
Next Meeting: Wednesday, November 2 @ 7:00 pm 

Bible Study Leader: Sheryl/Sheila 
Hostess: Shirley Thurm 

 

Mary Circle  
Next Meeting: Wednesday, November 2,  1:30 pm,  

In the church library 
Bible Study Leader: TBD 
Hostess: Dorothy Eggena  

 

Naomi Circle  
Next Meeting: Sunday, November 6 @10:15 am 

Bible Study Leader: Carolee Oberheu  
 

Serving Committee for November  
Chairperson - Ruth Circle  

 

Anna Everding          Judy Gleason Hether Gustafson 
Marilyn Huber          Megan Lyons              Jackie Milius   
Joyce Miller         Carol Moon         Anne Sickles  
Trudi Schimmels      Holly Smith  Megan Smith                              
Kris Steege          Ann Wagner Linda Schult  

Northeast Iowa Food Bank  
Please join us at the food bank to pack elderly nutrition 
boxes.  You do not need to notifying the food bank; there 
Are several groups there each week and we can just join 
in, Next scheduled Saturday,  is  November 5, from  
9-10:30am.  Simply go to the volunteer entrance at the 
Food Bank,160 Lafayette St, Any questions, call Joyce 
Miller 984-5021. 

Noisy Offering  
The November and December noisy offerings will be 
shared with Cedar Valley Hospice. The focus of the Cedar 
Valley Hospice team of compassionate professionals is 
the comfort and care of each patient. The team of doctors, 
nurses, aides, spiritual counselors, social workers and  
volunteers listen to the specific needs of each patient and 
their family members. Care from Cedar Valley Hospice can 
ÂÅ ÐÒÏÖÉÄÅÄ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÐÁÔÉÅÎÔȭÓ ÈÏÍÅȟ ÁÔ ÁÎ assisted living 
facility, nursing home or hospital. Hospice care can also be 
provided at the Cedar Valley Hospice Home. Your  
contributions will help make a significant difference in the 
lives of Hospice patients and their families.  

Quilt tying  
We have an updated count - 100 quilts have been boxed 
thus far. Please join us and help to increase that count.  
We tie quilts on Mondays, 9:00 am - 3:00 pm, and  
evenings 6:30 pm - 8:00 pm, and on Tuesdays 9:00 am - 
Noon.  Everyone is welcome to give it a try.  The last day 
of quilting this year will be Tuesday, November 1. We  
will resume on January 9, 2017. 

,ÅÔȭÓ $Ï ÔÈÅ -ÁÔÈȦ  
The North East Iowa Food Bank is always in need of food 
items  to help the hungry in the Cedar Valley. November 
and December are especially tough times of the year for 
those who are struggling financially. For $10 you can  
purchase approximately 10 to 12 canned good items. 
4ÈÁÔȭÓ ÇÒÅÁÔȦ (Ï×ÅÖÅÒȟ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÁÔ ÓÁÍÅ Αρπȟ ÉÆ ÙÏÕ ÄÏÎÁÔÅ ÉÔ 
as cash to the Food Bank, they can buy $110 dollars worth 
of food. Which equation makes more sense? During  
November, the Board of Mission will be collecting your 
monetary donations in a large glass jar outside the church 
offices. Give thanks for your blessings by sharing with others!  
 

       Undies Sundays  
Perhaps you noticed the pajamas, socks, and underwear 
hanging on the clothesline in the southwest corner of 
ÃÈÕÒÃÈȢ 7Å ÁÒÅ ÇÏÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÃÅÌÅÂÒÁÔÅ Ȱ5ÎÄÉÅÓ 3ÕÎÄÁÙÓȱ  
during November. We will be collecting new clothing 
items for the Salvation Army that will help keep folks of all 
ages warm this winter. Add your undergarments to the 
laundry basket under the clothesline. Remember, to help 
the poor is to honor God!  

Watch for the St Peter  tree at the Denver Community 
Christmas event, the first weekend of December. Thank you 
to Holly Smith for decorating our tree! The tree will be set 
up in the Friendship Room after the event. The ELCA Good 
Gift Ornaments will be available to help those in need.  

Gifts of the Season  



 

 

 

Faith Formation  
4th -6th Grade Fusion  

The 4th-6th grade youth group, will meet on the  
second Tuesday of each month from 6:30 - 7:30 
pm.   We will be focused on devotion, fellowship and 
fun!  
Our next meeting is November 8.  We will need a 
parent volunteer for each meeting. Please let Kim 
know if you are able to help.  Thank You,  
Kim Lamb - 984-5837 or  fusion@stpeterdenver.org   

Confirmation  
Wednesdays in November 

Nov. 2 Family Bible Study, 6:30 pm 
          9 7th & 8th Grade Confirmation Class, 6:30 pm 
        16 7th & 8th Grade Confirmation Class, 6:30 pm  

Sunday School  
We are thankful for our Sunday School families!  Thank you 
for sharing your children with us each week!  Bringing your 
children regularly to Sunday School teaches them the  
importance of growing their faith and sharing Jesus with 
those around them.   
 

With Thanksgiving on the horizon, we are so thankful for the 
volunteers who share their time with our youth!  Please join 
me in thanking our Quarter 1 teachers who have just finished 
up (Abby Roethler, Cassie Upshaw, Lisa Michels, Mary  
Satterthwaite, and Jaime Leonhart), as well as the Quarter 2 
teachers who are just beginning (Jaime Leonhart, Karla 
Anderson, Heather Krabbenhoft, Mary Satterthwaite, and Eve 
Pautsch).  The relationships that form between our youth and 
ÖÏÌÕÎÔÅÅÒÓ ÁÒÅ Á ÇÒÅÁÔ ÅØÁÍÐÌÅ ÏÆ 3ÔȢ 0ÅÔÅÒȭÓ ÍÉÓÓÉÏÎ  
statement in action! 
 

During the months of September and October, our Sunday 
School children shared offerings that will be donated to  
,ÕÔÈÅÒÁÎ 7ÏÒÌÄ 2ÅÌÉÅÆȭÓ Ȱ3ÃÈÏÏÌ +ÉÔȱ ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍȢ   
Approximately $200 was raised during this time, which will 
provide school supplies for children around the world.  
Through November and December, we our offering monies 
×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÃÏÌÌÅÃÔÅÄ ÔÏ ÓÕÐÐÏÒÔ ÔÈÅ $ÅÎÖÅÒ 3ÕÎÓÅÔ (ÏÍÅȭÓ  
Activity Department.   
 

We have a few very important dates coming up in November:  
November 6 and 13ȡ 7Å ×ÉÌÌ ÈÁÖÅ Á ȰÆÒÅÅȱ ÔÁÂÌÅ ÕÐ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ 

sanctuary of previously used Sunday School items 
and decorations.  Come check it out! 

There will be NO SUNDAY SCHOOL on November 27  
due to the Thanksgiving weekend.  

Another big event in November is the start of our  
 rehearsals for our annual Christmas Program!  This 

year, our program is scheduled for December 18 at 
9:00am.   
As we've done the last several years, the Preschool 
and Kindergarten classes will join us for a couple 
songs during the program. The 1st graders through 
6th graders will have speaking roles, in addition to 
singing in the program.  If your child is in 1st - 6th 
grade and know you will be unavailable that day  
(or if your child is not comfortable with a speaking 
role) , please let us know and we will not assign 
them a part this year.  
We will rehearse mostly during Sunday School,  

 starting November 13, as well as on Wednesday,  
 December 14th (3:45pm - 5:15pm) and Saturday, 

December 17 (1:00pm - 4:00pm). If you are  
 interested in helping us out (and are not teaching 

Sunday School), please contact Eve Pautsch or Lisa 
Michels.   

 
 

Thank you! 
Amity Mathews                                       Eve Pautsch 
Sundayschool@stpeterdenver.org                eve.pautsch@gmail.com 
319.883.9084                                          319.939.5229 

O Night Divine  
The talents of more than 300 students will be on display 
Dec. 2-4 during the 69th annual Christmas with Wartburg.  
Tickets are on sale for shows Saturday, Dec. 3, at 3 and 
7:30 p.m., and Sunday Dec. 4, at 3 p.m., in Wartburg  
#ÏÌÌÅÇÅȭÓ .ÅÕÍÁÎÎ !ÕÄÉÔÏÒÉÕÍȟ ÁÓ ×ÅÌÌ ÁÓ &ÒÉÄÁÙȟ $ÅÃȢ ςȟ  
at 7:30 p.m., at Lutheran Church of Hope in West Des 
-ÏÉÎÅÓȢ 4ÈÉÓ ÙÅÁÒȭÓ ÐÒÏÄÕÃÔÉÏÎ ÉÓ ÂÁÓÅÄ ÏÎ Ȱ/ !ÎÔÉÐÈÏÎÓȟȱ 
which is used in Christian liturgies throughout the world. 
4ÈÅ ÔÈÅÍÅȟ Ȱ/ .ÉÇÈÔ $ÉÖÉÎÅȟȱ ÉÓ ÔÁËÅÎ ÆÒÏÍ !ÄÏÌÐÈÅ  
!ÄÁÍȭÓ ÂÅÌÏÖÅÄ Ȱ/ (ÏÌÙ .ÉÇÈÔȟȱ ×ÈÉÃÈ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÆÅÁÔÕÒÅÄ  
ÉÎ ÔÈÉÓ ÙÅÁÒȭÓ ÐÅÒÆÏÒÍÁÎÃÅÓȢ  
Ȱ4ÈÅ ÃÏÎÃÅÒÔ ×ÉÌÌ ÔÁËÅ ÔÈÅ ÁÕÄÉÅÎÃÅ ÏÎ Á ÍÕÓÉÃÁÌ ÊÏÕÒÎÅÙ 
that explores the wonder and mystery of both night and 
ÈÏÌÙ ÌÉÇÈÔ ÆÏÕÎÄ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈÏÕÔ ÔÈÅ #ÈÒÉÓÔÍÁÓ ÓÔÏÒÙȟȱ ÓÁÉÄ  
Lee Nelson, Christmas with Wartburg artistic director  
and professor of music.  
Seven Wartburg musical groups will perform: the  
Wartburg Choir, Wind Ensemble, Castle Singers,  
2ÉÔÔÅÒÃÈÏÒ ÍÅÎȭÓ ÃÈÏÉÒȟ ÔÈÅ ÁÌÌ-female St. Elizabeth Chorale, 
Kantorei and Kammerstreicher (a string orchestra).  
Illuminating the concert will be a new mural designed  
by Chris Knudson, a 2001 Wartburg graduate and the  
ÃÏÌÌÅÇÅȭÓ ÉÎÔÅÒÉÍ ÓÅÎÉÏÒ ÄÉÒÅÃÔÏÒ ÏÆ ÍÁÒËÅÔÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ  
communication.  
Tickets are $18 for all Waverly performances. Meals will 
be offered in Waverly on Saturday and Sunday at 5 p.m. 
 for an additional cost. Concert and meal tickets can be  
purchased online at www.wartburg.edu/christmas , from 
10 a.m. to noon weekdays at the ticket office in Saemann 
Student Center or by calling 319-352-8691 during ticket 
office hours. 

mailto:eve.pautsch@gmail.com
http://www.wartburg.edu/christmas
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2016 MINISTRY BOARDS 
Ministry Boards are a vital part of the congregational system.  Lay members are currently needed for  

each of these boards to function as intended.  Please consider where you might share your gifts in these  
important ministries of the congregation.  If you would like to know more about a board please contact  

Pastor Ron Mathews or Doug Miller, Congregational President.  Thank you!   
 

Church Council:  Steve DeVries, Jon Wolter, Staci Mueller, Doug Miller, Amy Lockhart, Garland Krabbenhoft,  
Eve Pautsch  
 

Executive Board : President - Doug Miller; Vice President ɀGarland Krabbenhoft; Secretary - ;  
Treasurer - Steve DeVries 
 

Property & Management : Jon Wolter, Randall Satterthwaite, Neil Hartmann, Gene Leonhart, Leroy Homeister, Dwight 
Diercks, Roxane Franzen, Ryan Lockhart 
 

Parish Education:  Eve Pautsch, Amity Mathews   
 

Worship & Music : Sheryl Moeller, Sheila Mixdorf, Amy Lockhart, Jo VanDeBerg, Joyce Miller, Nancy Lamos 
 

Mission : Pat Leonhart, Bev Diercks, Shirley Thurm, Gretchen Syhre 
 

Stewardship:  Doug Miller,  Helen Schumacher, Dori Jurgenson  
 

Youth & Family : Kim Lamb, Krista Wahl, Garland Krabbenhoft  
 

Evangelism:  Staci Mueller, Art Kurtt, LaVonne Westendorf , Roger Donaldson  
 

Mutual Ministry : Staci Mueller, Linda Krueger, Gene Leonhart, Ryan Pautsch, Julie Brinkman 
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